RESOLUTION TO PROVIDE MATCHING FUNDS TO
JACOB’S LADDER LEARNING CENTER, INC.

WHEREAS, JACOB’S LADDER LEARNING CENTER, INC. is a 501(c)(3) non-profit
corporation that provides adolescents and young adults who have intellectual disabilities a quality
education in a nurturing Christian environment preparing them for success in adulthood; and

WHEREAS, JACOB’S LADDER LEARNING CENTER, INC. has provided proof of private
funding that can be matched by the City of Vicksburg as authorized in Sec. 21-17-1(8) of the
Mississippi Code of 1972, as amended; and

WHEREAS, the City of Vicksburg finds that it would be beneficial to provide matching funds
of $10,000.00 to assist the JACOB’S LADDER LEARNING CENTER, INC. with its programs.

THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE MAYOR AND ALDERMEN OF THE
CITY OF VICKSBURG, MISSISSIPPI that it finds JACOB’S LADDER LEARNING CENTER,
INC. is a non-profit, 501 (c)(3) with private funding that is eligible for matching funds pursuant to Sec.
21-17-1(8), which authorizes the City of Vicksburgto support said program with matching funds.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the City of Vicksburg will provide matching cash funds
in the amount of $10,000.00.

This, the day of October 2018.

George Flaggs, Jr., Mayor

Michael A. Mayfield, Sr., Alderman

Alex J. Monsour, Jr., Alderman



CERTIFICATE

I, Walter W. Osborne, Jr., the duly appointed, qualified and acting
City Clerk and lawful custodian of the Minutes of The Mayor and Aldermen
of the City of Vicksburg and Seal of said City, Certify that the foregoing isa
true and exact copy of a Resolution Adopted by the Mayor and Aldermen of
the City of Vicksburg at an Adjourned Board Meeting held on Monday,

October 15, 2018.

WITNESS my signature and official seal of office this 15" day of

October, 2018.

Walter W. Osborne, Jr., City Clerk



October 1, 2018
Mayor George Flaggs and Board of Aldermen
P.O. Box 150

Vicksburg, Ms 39181

Dear Mayor Flaggs and Board of Aldermen:

Jacob’s Ladder Learning Center is requesting disbursement of $10,000.00, from
the City of Vicksburg , allocated for matching funds for 2018-2019 fiscal year. You
will find attached a copy of the check and a donation receipt, showing that
Jacob’s Ladder Learning Center has received a donation of $10,000.00. If you
have any questions, please contact Kathy Conway, at 601-218-5213. Thanks so
much for all your efforts.

Sincerel

* /]
Hethy Loty
Kathy Conway

Board Member of Jacob’s Ladder Learning Center



